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Montenegro warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of Guinea-Bissau.

Montenegro commends the efforts made by the authorities to strenghten the institutional and legal framework for human rights, especially the Government decision to establish the interministerial committee to implement the UPR recommendations. 

We noted that the main concern of the CRC is the discrimination against children with disabilities, children living with HIV/AIDS and girls who continued to be subjected to multiple forms of gender-based discrimination, with regard to practices such as FGM and forced and child marriage. We urge the Government of Guinea-Bissau to take necessary measures to eliminate negative attitudes and practices against girls, especially in rural areas and through enforcement of public education and awareness-raising programmes. 

The integrated UN system stated that the population has a limited access to the justice system, a lack of independence and efectivness of the judicial system and institutions which is a result of pressure from  political and military authorities, personal security concerns, inadequate working conditions and human and financial resources. We would like to ask will the Government plan to reviw, adopt and implement national legislation to combat transitional organized crime, in particular drug trafficking and money-laundring?

Montenegro would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of Guinea-Bissau:

1. To ratify the Optional Protocol to the Committe against torture

2. To ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court.

Thank you.

